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After December 31, 2018, when the State Board of Education within
the Department of Elementary and Secondary Education assigns
classification designations to school districts under its authority
to classify the public schools, this bill permits the state board
to base its determination on the implementation of the school
district's plan to address multiple, specified school quality
indicators.
Before July 1, 2018, each school district must establish its own
operation and assessment plan to address the school quality
indicators described in these provisions for each school and for
the district. Teachers, administrators, business leaders, parents,
and community stakeholders must develop a plan, describing how the
school district and each school will strive to acquire all school
quality indicators, including curriculum, instructional approaches,
assessments, and improvement measures, all of which must be
approved by the school board.
Each school district must prepare annual reports that contain the
plan established under these provisions and the indexes established
for the most recent school year. Each school must prepare annual
reports that contain the indexes established under these provisions
for the most recent school year. Each school district must
determine the format of these annual reports for itself and for the
schools in its district. The state board may review the annual
reports and provide feedback to the schools and districts with the
goal of making the reports more useful. Immediately after
preparing the annual reports, all school districts and schools must
disseminate the annual reports to the department, the parents of
the students that they serve, and the communities in which they are
located.
The department must use the data submitted in the reports to
prepare annual reports on the state of public education in
Missouri. After November 30, 2018, the department must send the
annual reports to the Joint Committee on Education.
The bill establishes the School Quality Task Force with members to
be chosen to represent the geographic diversity of the state;
requires the Commissioner of Education, the Commissioner of Higher
Education, and the Director of the Department of Economic
Development to be ex officio members; specifies other members to be
appointed to the task force; and provides procedural requirements.
The task force is created to study specified options and practices

must present its findings to the Joint Committee on Education and
the State Board of Education by December 31, 2016. The task force
will dissolve upon presentation of its findings.

